TRC COMMITTEE MEETING 
31st July 2014
The Chantry
9:00 pm

In attendance: Gareth Thomas (Chair), Craig Carscadden,  Nigel Hale, Hugh McPherson Ross Turnbull, Gemma Morgan, Ros Rowland, Mark Grimsey, Emma Barnes, John Watt, Mark Williams, Rob Watkins
Apologies: Rebecca Dunsford, Claire Demarquet
Approval of previous meeting minutes: The minutes were approved as an accurate record 
Matters arising from previous meeting (12th June 2014)
Summer Party
The Committee expressed its thanks to Ros for organising the Summer Party at The Anchor, Oldbury. It was greatly enjoyed by all who attended.
First Aid training.
The Secretary reported that there are sports first aid courses available from St John Ambulance and The Red Cross, but they are quite expensive (St John runs a one-day course for £126 per head and Red Cross charge about £50 per head for on-site training. A 2-3 hour training session was organised at the Club in the past with an organisation called Heart Stop. John Watt stated that he had a contact in this area of training.
Action Secretary: To continue pursuing the availability of group training in sports first aid.

Action: John Watt to pass on contact details of a first aid trainer.

London Marathon Club place.

The Secretary confirmed that he has amended clause 4 in the Club rules relating to the awarding of Club places in the London Marathon.
Treasurer’s Report
The current account balance is £9,310.37. Deposit account balance is now £5228.25. Cash in hand is £109.22. Surplus of income over expenditure for the current year is £1123.48
The main expenditure has been on race equipment (banners and general supplies). No further major expenditure is expected for the rest of the year, making it likely there will be another end of year surplus.
The Sundayshill 10K has brought in a small surplus of £40 although there may be further race fees due from Fabian4. This surplus is somewhat smaller than previous years. The outgoings are about £200 higher than last year, which is difficult to account for.

Action: Treasurer to investigate increase in SundaysHill 10K outgoings.

Secretary’s Report 
Membership numbers remain unchanged since the last meeting (138 members including 18 new members). The Club’s membership of Avon Athletic Association has been renewed. The fee remained unchanged at £30.
Mapping Software.
John Grimsey was invited to the meeting to give an update on his survey of mapping software. Ordnance Survey (OS) Getamap has the advantage of being able to map runs which follow public footpaths but is costly and not very user friendly. Individual licenses cost £11.99 p.a. and a block licence for 30 users £100 p.a. The license allows sharing of maps via links but does not allow free distribution. There are also compatibility problems. In a recent trial with a small group of people, several were not able to open the maps which John created and sent out. Steve Dimond suggested that we use normal OS maps to devise and recce runs and then distribute them using the gmaps software currently used by the Club. John suggested planning several routes well in advance and putting them on a map database on the web site.
The Chairman proposed setting up a sub group comprising John Watt, Steve Dimond, Ros Rowland and Ross Turnbull tasked with devising a selection of routes and the purchase of three OS Getamap licenses for them to assist in their collaboration.

Action: Ross Turbull and Hugh McPherson to procure three OS Getamap licenses.
Web site development.

Steve Dimond was invited to give an update on the changes being made to the Club web site. Steve submitted a written report (see appendix 1). In summary, the look of the site has been updated and the structure simplified, with the removal of a lot of redundant pages and material. Further work will be done on the home page to make navigation to different areas of the site easier, particularly for external visitors. The site will also be optimised for search engines to increase the number of hits from people searching for running in this area. The most important task now is to assign responsibility for adding material to the various pages on the site. Anyone taking on this task would receive any technical help they require from Steve, Nick and Ross. The Committee expressed its thanks to Steve, Nick and Ross for all the work they have done.
Action: Chairman and Secretary to compile a draft list of people most suitable for maintaining particular pages on the web site.

Twitter Account.

Andi Davies has set up an account which is not yet active. Gemma has compiled a set of ground rules which users of the account must abide by (see Appendix 2). In the event of any transgressions, the Club would still be held responsible. It was felt that the account would be very useful in publicising Club races and attracting new members. It was agreed that the account should be accessible from the Club web site and that the Club logo should be used for the avatar. Accounts will initially be given to John Watt, Craig Carscadden, Ros Rowland and Gemma Morgan. The Committee expressed its thanks to Andi Davies for setting up the account.
Action: Chairman to send the Club logo .jpg file to Gemma.

OPS10 update.

The Captain reported that the on-line entry form has now been set up with Fabian4, the licence applied for, the local Council, police and the power station informed and that Arthur Renshaw will send out e-mails to publicise the race. Flyers have been printed for distribution at other local races and a tweet will be sent to the Bristol Half Marathon. The race is part of the Avon road race championship and Gordon Robbins of AAA has been contacted. Runners World and Thornbury magazine will be contacted to include a notice. Volunteers from the Club are now required to assist on the day.
Individual EA membership.

Craig has proposed that individual EA membership be included in the Club membership. This may encourage more competitive running within the Club and will also entitle the Club to more London Marathon places. It was suggested that this be confined to competitive runners, who could indicate their wish for EA membership on the Club membership form. It was agreed that this is something that should be agreed by the whole membership and should therefore be raised at the next AGM.
Action: Secretary to give due notice to members and include in the AGM agenda.
Winter Social.

It was agreed that we should hold an event early next year and that the Committee should support Selena Slater’s proposal to have an event at Old Down Manor at a cost of £25 to £30 per head. The Committee members were asked to offer any further suggestions for an event.
Action: Committee members to offer any further suggestions for a Winter Social.

Clarendon Marathon.

Pete Mainstone has proposed hiring a mini-bus to take a group of runners to the Clarendon Marathon on 5th October. It was agreed that if enough interest is shown, which will probably require half marathon runners to be catered for also, the Club will meet the cost of the mini-bus.

Any Other Business
· T-shirts to publicise Club races.
Ros suggested getting T-shirts made which advertise Club races, possibly given to race finishers. Emma suggested giving them out to Club members who could specify shirt size on the membership form. It was agreed that the cost of technical T-shirts should be investigated first before any decision can be made.
Action: Ros to investigate cost of T-shirts
· Club stop watch.
Craig reported that the stop watch with built in printer, used for handicap races, had gone missing. He has bought a replacement for £215. The Committee agreed to reimburse Craig.
· Use of the links page on the web site.
The Secretary asked for clarification on the Club’s position regarding external organisations’ requests for publicity of their products or services. It was agreed that the links page on the web site should not be used for this purpose, although the Twitter account could be used for this sort of information.
The meeting closed at 10:25.
Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting will be Thursday 18th September  at The Chantry.
Nigel Hale, Secretary
Appendix 1
 TRC Web site status, 31st July 2014. Steve Dimond (present) and Nick Langridge (apologies sent) 

Changes Completed.
Most obvious is the look of the site, changed to a more suitable appearance. Menus have been restructured to make it more obvious, hopefully, how to find information for club members and to allow visitors/potential new members to see what we are about more easily and to make contact and come along and join in.. (Pete Mainstone did say that he found something he was looking for more easily.......) To accommodate restructuring and new information needed a number of new pages have had to be written (like under About, Training, Membership, Contact.) The sub menus under racing may become main menu options depending on space after new home page is done. A lot of old, unused or redundant pages have been deleted. 

We added the new routes page recently. 

Software: We have more control over the site rather than relying on Worthers. Plug-Ins have been updated, useless ones deleted and new, useful ones added. Back-ups are being made daily. Other behind scenes activity: e.g. working together on results updates and minor issues. It is good that we now have Nick, Steve and Ross to work on the site in addition to previous stalwarts (John, Judy, Rob, Nigel, captain..). 

To Come:- ACTION – committee 

We need people to take responsibility for different areas, whether they update it themselves or just let us know what they want putting on. Nick recently updated Social Events and Cotswold Way Relay results although there is no report, and mostly by hearsay rather than any accurate information passed on. Road Race Championships as that remains a blank area and nobody will know how they are getting on against anyone else and where they are in the competition. ACTION – web team 

Still working on a new simple “portal” home page. Investigate tweaks to maybe add logo, close up some of the white space so that less vertical scrolling is involved. Picture at top was one that was available at the time although it is quite suitable. But change it to a montage (some, new and current images are needed really as most of the ones on the site are oldish), maybe a scrolling one. 

Adding results tables is too difficult. Can we make it much easier so “anyone” can do it, e.g. by adding a plug in? How come Judy can do it easily on her site? Any volunteer to do this, or see who gets to it first? 

Analyse and improve the individual pages for integrity and Search Engine Optimisation (SEO). (Fonts,Headers, footers, key words and slugs.) 

On-going - SW maintenance and security updates. 

Feedback:- Feedback was asked for. By email we got very positive comments from one member and a couple of criticisms from another. Verbally we have had some positive feedback from a few apart from one who thinks the picture looks complacent.
Appendix 2

 Terms of Reference and rules for account holders using Thornbury Running Club’s Twitter account (@thornburyrc) 
Purpose 
The aims of the Thornbury Running Club (TRC) Twitter account are to: 

a) Promote TRC in a positive light with the aim of encouraging new or returning members. 

b) Generate publicity for TRC races. 

c) Network with other organisations and individuals involved or with an interest in running or related activities (triathlon, athletics, etc). 

d) Provide a controlled social networking forum for TRC members and other individuals to discuss TRC events, running, or related activities. 

Content 
a) Libel 
Account holders should not post, tweet, or retweet knowingly false statements or inaccurate information. Material that is considered slanderous, libellous or hurtful to individuals or organisations should not be posted. 

b) Copyright 
Material that infringes on copyright, trademark, or patent rights owned by a third party should not be posted. 

c) Promotions 
Only events and activities related to running, athletics, or TRC events should be promoted by the Twitter account. 

d) Spam 
Whilst the Twitter account can and should be used for promoting running-related activities both related and unrelated to TRC, it is important that this content is not so persistent that the account is seen as “spamming” followers. 

e) Personal accounts 
Account holders should take care not to tweet personal tweets through the TRC account, whether intentional or accidental. 

f) Retweets 
Account holders should take care to ensure that retweeted material that was originally posted by others conforms to the standards above. Version 2.0_04/07/2014 
g) Selling personal items 
The TRC Twitter account should not be used for the buying and selling of personal items such as running kit, race bikes, or other miscellaneous and non-running related items.
Language 
Account holders should avoid using language that may be construed as offensive, sexist, racist, or crude. Tweets should not be harassing or discriminatory. 
Security 
Usernames and passwords to the Twitter account should be shared only with those members of the committee and specified TRC members directly involved in running the Twitter account.
Responding to tweets 
In order to avoid negative feedback, account holders should ensure that any tweets directed at the TRC account should be responded to promptly and appropriately, following discussion with the TRC committee as appropriate. This may mean providing timely explanations or apologies to complaints about TRC club activities.
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